 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Village Maintenance Report

     
To: 
Mayor David Miller

CC: 
Deputy Mayor Larry Chaleff and Village Trustees


From: Brian Gauger, Motor Equipment Operator

Date:  January 2021 Report 
1. Leaves & Debris:   The crew removed all of the leaves and branch debris from the fall sweeping that was dumped at the pool. There is still a large pile of debris at Vivian lane which will be removed and brought to the dump in the near future.
2. Equipment Maintenance:  The Gehl 5640 had a major hydraulic leak coming from the hydraulic pump located under the cab. After cleaning and reoperating the machine, I was able to determine that the leak was the result of a loose hydraulic fitting located on the top of the pump. This repair in house saved DPW from having to rent a trailer and time without the machine while being sent out for repair. The crew also found that one of the pistons on the 2003 International’s poly plow’s seal was leaking. The piston was removed and sent out to Deer Park Hydraulic, where it was installed and tested for proper function and leakage.
3. Joyce Cohn Pathway:  The pathway sign fell during the fall season due to a rotted post. The crew brought the sign back to the shop for cleaning and repainting. A new pressure treated 4x4 post was prepped and installed.  
